
 

 

Cowbridge Comprehensive School  

Ysgol Gyfun Y Bont Faen  

Parentmail Bulletin  

Diary Dates  
 

NOVEMBER 

4 - 6  Year 9 Welsh Glan-Llyn visit  

4  Senior Maths Challenge - Round 1 

10  Music Themed Concert - ABBA 

11  Remembrance Service Year 7 & representatives from Year 13    

04/11/16  

Dear Parent / Guardian  

 

Our Assembly and Registration Theme for the second half of this term will be Keeping Safe.    

Topics will include:  

Fireworks and Halloween Safety 

Anti Bullying  

E-Safety 

Keeping Healthy 

Travelling To and from School Safely (Travel Code) 

Safeguarding 

 

November Exams 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian  
 
If your child is sitting an exam in November we would appreciate your help with ensuring that 
they leave home early enough to be on site by 8.30am for their morning exams. This helps 
them to enter the exam in a calm and controlled manner, and to listen to the  
compulsory notices that we are obliged to make.  

 

Please could you remind your child that they should wait outside the exam venue at 8:30am  
instead of going to registration. The attendance register will be taken once they have been 

called into the exam hall.  

If you know your son or daughter is not going to attend an exam for any reason then please 
speak to reception from 8am on the morning of the exam.   

 

Thank you 

 

The Examinations Team 



 

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian  

 

Have you recently received a letter from the Learning Support Department advising you your 

child has been selected to take part in the Lexia Programme?  

If so, it would be very beneficial if they could bring their own headphones into school on the 
days they have Lexia. This will maximise the amount of time they spend on the programme  
improving their skills.  

 

Thank you in anticipation of your support  

The Learning Support Department 

 



 

 

The full details of the Policy for Communication to Parents can be located on the School  

website.  

A summary of the key points are as follows:  

 

Communication Policy - Summary 

 

Rationale  

We understand that effective telephone communication can sometimes be a problem in a 
school, where teachers are teaching full time, running clubs or otherwise working with pupils 
at lunchtime or after school. Parents may be exasperated if they feel that a message elicits no 
immediate reply, when in fact there has been no available opportunity for the member of staff 

to reach a telephone to return a call.  

For this reason the school has been particularly  proactive in ensuring that we have  
Achievement Assistants for each year group, employed to deal with front line queries,  

concerns etc.  

Each Achievement Assistant has a unique and direct telephone number and an e -mail for this 
purpose. Please be aware that there are around 240 pupils in each year group and therefore 

the Achievement Assistant will prioritise issues and concerns according to need and demand.  

 

Parents' Evenings  

Parents are invited to attend a Parentsõ Evening each year to review the academic progress of 
the student with the individual class/subject teacher. This will provide parents and teachers a 
valuable opportunity to discuss relevant assessment data, examples of work where appropriate 
and to keep a focused discussion regarding strengths, areas for development and 2/3 action 
points for pupil and parent. The time allocation for this is 5 minutes per teacher. Teachers and 
parents must aim to ensure that this time is adhered to in order to avoid lengthy queues for 

other parents.  

Where a parent feels that an issue which will take longer or there is a potential dispute,  
parents need to make an appointment with either the Leader of Achievement (Head of 

Year) or Senior Leader of Achievement .  

It is expected that communication between staff and parents is respectful, polite and with 
the aim of resolving issues raised. Should staff feel that the situation is becoming difficult, 

parents will be referred to a more senior member of staff  

 

The Student Planner  

The Student Planner is used as a key vehicle for communication between parents and the 
school and this planner is fully explained at the induction evening for new parents in July and 
to all pupils as they start at the school. It is expected that the planner is monitored on a 
weekly basis by both parents and the pupilõs form tutor.  This provides an opportunity for  

appropriate and regular communication via parents and teachers throughout the year .  



 

 

Meetings with Parents - Additional   
At other times during the school year, it may be appropriate for parents/staff to meet  to  
discuss progress and other issues from time to time affecting a studentõs achievement, well-
being etc. This is an integral part of the roles of Achievement Assistants, Leaders of  
Achievement, Subjects Leaders and Senior Leaders. Please note that it is not possible to 
meet with individual class/subject teachers/ form tutors over and above the designated 
Parentsõ Evenings as outlined above.  
Meetings will take place with the most appropriate staff members and the School will decide 
which member of staff is the most appropriate, depending on the individual circumstances.  
The Achievement Assistants will liaise internally with the relevant staff and will convey  
messages to and from staff, obtain information from staff and where appropriate refer issues 
to other staff where it is felt necessary for intervention from Heads of Subject, Leaders of  
Achievement (Heads of Year), Senior Leaders of Achievement or a member of the Senior  
Leadership Team. 
  
Telephone Calls   
Achievement Assistants can receive high volumes of calls from parents and other individuals 
during the school day. They will attempt to respond to external calls and convey messages,  
collect information usually within 24 hours.   
Parents will not be put through to individual teachers .   A simple log (date and time) and  
also a brief outline of the content of the conversation and any actions resulting from it will be 
kept by the Achievement Assistant.  
 
Social Networking Sites   
Staff will not communicate with parents or pupils via social networking sites  (such as  
Facebook) or accept them as their òfriendsó. The exceptions to this rule are networks or blogs 
used in the safety of Software Learning Platform for the purpose of teaching and learning.  
Under no circumstances will staff communicate with parents or pupils using their private 
email accounts.  
  
Written Communication   
E-mails 
We will aim to respond to e -mail communication as soon as practically possible,  This will  
normally be within 5 working days.  Holding e-mails will normally be sent within 24 
hours .  Emails received on weekends/ out of school term time (i.e. holiday times) will not 
elicit a response until after the start of the school week/term .   
Please note that the working time for Achievement Assistants is 8 ð 4pm . Therefore any  
e-mail communication received outside of these times will not be actioned until the next 
working day.  
  
Written Letters Received in the Post   
We will aim to respond to  written communication within 10 working days.  Where this is not 
possible for example where an issue needs further exploration/ investigation, we will 
acknowledge receipt of correspondence and will outline when written communication will be  
responded to.  



 

 

Disputes Between Home and School   
It is recognised that from time to time, that parents may dispute a particular approach or  
viewpoint as to the behaviour or attitude of their child. Where staff are faced with  
potentially difficult or challenging communications with parents, they will always seek advice 
from the relevant line manager, rather than enter into a dialogue which may become  
stressful for staff and parents or make a difficult situation worse.   
At all times it is vital to retain professionalism. Where parents may become abusive or  
aggressive in their response, in whatever form of communication is being used, staff will  
politely inform them that the communication will have to cease and that they may wish to 
speak to the relevant line manager.   
Should any member of staff receive persistent complaints and/or impolite communication via 
any medium, this will be referred to the relevant Senior Leader. The Senior Leader(s) will  
discuss with the Deputy Headteacher/Headteacher. Relevant action will be taken by the  
Deputy Headteacher/Headteacher in accordance with relevant policies.  
  
Complaints Procedure   
There is a system and procedure for complaints to be raised. Complaints raised will be dealt 
with in accordance with the Complaintõs Procedure which can be found on the Schoolõs  

website or by requesting a copy from the School.   



 

 

LATE ATTENDANCE 

 

Students arriving at school after 8:30 am should be dropped off by the 
new Reception to ensure they are signed in. This ensures the school is 
aware of their presence in case of emergency.  

ACHEIVEMENT  

ASSISTANT/ 

MANAGER 

CONTACT 

DETAILS 

Year 7    Mrs Bedford  01446 776705 

Year 8 Mrs Hamilton  01446 776711 

Year 9  Mr DôArcy  01446 776712 

Year 10 Mrs Mawhinney  01446 776714 

Year 11     Mrs White 01446 776717 

Year 12 & 13  Mrs Howe 01446 776718 

Lost Property  
 
There is already a staggering amount of lost property in the school. Items which are marked 
with a name are returned to the students. Lost property without a label/name is placed in 
the Lost Property. Once 4 weeks has elapsed, this is either given to charity or thrown away. 
Please could you encourage your child to visit the lost property area in the Old Reception  
Area, next week to collect any missing  items. Many students left property in  lockers over the 
holiday despite being  repeatedly asked to collect the property, to enable  lockers to be 
cleaned and reallocated.   We have repeatedly asked students to collect this and we 
urge parents to encourage children to collect lost items.   
 
LOST PROPERTY will also be available to collect during assigned parentsõ evenings. 

tel:01446%20776705
tel:01446%20776711
tel:01446%20776712
tel:01446%20776714
tel:01446%20776717
tel:01446%20776718


 

 

Please could we remind all parents that Year 11 pupils will need to bring their maths 

equipment to school for the GCSE Numeracy and Mathematics November examinations. 

Thank you for your cooperation  

The Maths Department 



 

 

PE Lessons 

 

The table below indicates what your child will be participating in for their Physical Education 
Lesson from November to December. Please help them bring the correct clothing to ensure 

they have the right equipment for their lesson.  

Black tracksuit bottoms, black hoodies and black rain coats are acceptable for outside lessons 

in the cold months.  

*Please note all lessons for the first two weeks October 31 st ð November 11th will be OUTSIDE.* 

Year Group Boys Girls 

7 Soccer Gymnastics 

8 Gymnastics Hockey 

9 Health Related  
Exercise / Basketball  

Hockey / Netball  

10 Soccer Netball / Badminton  

11 Soccer / Rugby Sports hall activities  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


